
Thank you, Ebenezer: 
 
We just wanted to thank all of you at Ebenezer for standing by us during this Coronavirus 
pandemic. It is hard for us to express in words how very grateful we are. This pandemic has 
caused lots of hardship for you all, and yet you stay steadfast in your support and prayers for 
us. You are truly an amazing blessing and a lifeline for Finding Hope. We are deeply grateful to 
you. Without you all, we would not be able to operate and move forward with the ministry 
work. So, thanks so, so, very much. You are all awesome! We love you!  
 
Just a bit about us:  
 
We are plugging along here in Romania and Moldova. Currently, we are on the eighth week of 
Coronavirus quarantine. Seems like Coronavirus just keeps dragging on more and more. But we 
are holding out hope the Coronavirus problem will end soon. It has sure made life hard for 
everyone across the world! On the bright side, God is teaching us patience! 
 
The kids in our children’s homes are doing as well as can be expected, being in quarantine. They 
are not allowed to leave the house under any circumstances. In fact, only one person is allowed 
to go out for groceries and other essential items. For us, this is Anca; the rest of us stay home. 
We are getting pretty creative, doing all sorts of activities with the kids. Anything to entertain 
them and keep them busy. We made some corn hole boards, lots of jumping on the trampoline, 
playing ball in the back yard, soccer, arts/crafts projects, and just about anything fun we can 
think of. Plus, the Romanian government has started virtual school for the kids, namely via 
WhatsApp and Zoom. Lots of tablets/phones at Finding Hope going during the school day! For 
now, the kids are loving virtual school. But soon, it will probably be old hat, and they will want 
to go to back to the block and mortar school.  
 
Outreach in the Gypsy Villages:  
 
Unfortunately, we have not been able to minister in the gypsy villages much because of the 
Coronavirus quarantine; though, we have sent them food and clothing via people who have 
permission to enter the villages for humanitarian reasons. We are praying the quarantine will 
lift soon, so we can get back to church planting and spreading the Gospel in the villages where 
we work.   
 
Future Plans: 
 
Things are still moving forward with starting a Finding Hope Children’s Home in North Carolina. 
However, it has been progressing a little slower lately because of the Coronavirus pandemic. 
But, Lord-willing, it will happen sooner than later! We are hoping and praying the home will be 
up and running sometime in 2021. Please pray for us concerning this matter.  
 
Again, we are so grateful for all your prayers and financial support. We thank you for continuing 
to support us, despite the hardships you are currently facing. We need it more than ever now, 



because the monthly giving has drastically decreased since Coronavirus hit. It has been getting 
harder and harder to meet the financial demands of the ministry, but we know God will 
provide! So, thank you from the bottom of our hearts. 
 
 
 
 


